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NEW FILM GROUP DISCUSSES “DORIS” 

SUNDAY, JUNE 12 
6:30 p.m. in the Narthex 
 
 

If you haven’t seen “Hello, My Name is Doris,” there’s still a chance catch it before CUMC’s 
new Film Group meets on Sunday, June 12.  Doris, portrayed by Sally Field, is at a crossroad in 
her life.  While we laugh at Doris’ eccentricities and romantic fantasies, we share many of the 
life challenges faced by Doris, her family and friends.   

 
How do we find abundant life in a world we share with other imperfect seekers?  How do we 

define “abundance?”  Who do we identify with in the film?  How are our compassionate, 
friendly greetings perceived in an increasingly cynical world?  Do we hold back from genuine 
communication for fear of being misunderstood?  How do we describe a true friend?  Are    
Doris’ romantic fantasies healthy?  What about the hoarding?  Who should decide?  Ray Bell 
will lead discussion of these and other questions on June 12. 

 
And just as a reminder . . . the new film group differs from past film series at CUMC.  You can 
see the film on your own according to your own schedule, in a theater or using the “on          
demand” feature on your TV or computer (although this film may not be available outside of 
theaters before June 12).   

 
Sally Field’s performance is  
described as “Oscar-worthy” 
and the 69-year-old actor is on 
the cover of the April/May 
2016 AARP Magazine. 
 
For more information, contact 
Ray Bell (snrbell@verizon.net) 

or Paula Hui 
(abcphui@yahoo.com).  

mailto:snrbell@verizon.net
mailto:abcphui@yahoo.com
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Wileyan Wisdom  

I was in so much trouble.  I had missed Jessica's absolute, absolute, must-have-by deadline for 
my article.  And I had no clue what to write about. 

But then I remembered the story.  I have told this story before.  The story that changed my 
ministry and broke my heart.  The story that I retell over and over again because it’s so            
important. 

I was dean of an elementary camp in San Diego.  We had about 100 fifth and sixth graders.  We 
were using the Chronicles of Narnia as a basis for our camp.  At one point in the camp, we had a 
family group exercise.  The exercise was to list words that hurt and words that healed. 

The kids were mostly quiet.  No one wanted to say anything.  But at some point one of the 
kids, usually one of the troublemaking kids, decided to put a swear word up and said aloud.  It 
always happens this way.  It was a test.  To see if we would really write down the words that  
really hurt. 

But once they saw we would really write down the words that hurt, the words started flowing, 
and they wouldn’t stop.  Page after page of words that hurt.  Each group seemed to come up 
with four or five pages of words that hurt.  But almost all of the kids and all of the family groups 
could barely fill one page of words that healed. 

One of the groups, however, got extremely creative and took us in a new direction.  During 
craft time, they took all the paper that they had used to make words that hurt and added some 
glue.  They turned those words into a monster stick figure.  Our plan originally was to take the 
words that hurt and throw them into the bonfire.  But now we were not just throwing words, we 
were throwing monsters. 

The words that hurt are monstrous in the damage that they do. 
I remember this story now because of the political campaigns.  The fanatical, and almost     

fascist, style of hate speech is already harming our children.  The presidential hate speech, and 
its fallout, is giving bullies implicit permission to actively engage in hate speech in schools in play-
grounds.  There are some reports that children now want to take their birth certificates with 
them to school to prove that they are American to try and avoid the hate. 

Some of the churches are not much better.  In our sermons, in our attitudes, in our rejection of 
people of different colors and ideas and sexual orientation, we are adding to this mix.  We are 
failing the Gospel.  The church of Jesus Christ must be the place where all children are given the 
assurance that they are loved by God.  We must be the place where monsters are burned, and 
healing words are spoken. 

I think the witness of our children and youth during this past month has been profound.  In 
children choosing to be baptized this past Sunday, and during confirmation three weeks ago, we 
see the Gospel as it was meant to be.  They chose to belong to a place where they feel accepted. 

Now if only we could teach the same lessons to some of our fellow Christians and politicians! 

Peace, Pastor Mark 
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As members and friends of Claremont UMC, we support the church with our prayers, 

our presence, our gifts, our service, and our witness. 

Our Prayers...  
Please Remember: 
To publish someone on the public prayer list, she/he needs to give consent to be published.  
Remember to keep the church office updated on your loved ones on the prayer list.  
Thank you. 

New to the Prayer List 

2016 Graduates 
Jim Bizzell (Sheryl BizzellΩs father) 
Ding Elnar-Wicker & Group traveling to 

Holy Land 
Insar Gohar & Uzma Insar (traveling to Pakistan) 
Loved Ones of Steven Hill (Ed KaniaΩs cousin) 
Emily Holstrom (cousin/niece of the Holstrom Family) 
Uzma Insar’s Brother & Family 
Malawi, Zambia, Botswana, Zimbabwe, Lesotho, Namibia, 

South Africa, Swaziland (World Council of Churches Coun-
tries of the Weeks through June 11, 2016)  

CUMC Members 

Al Obeydi Family 
Myrtle Atkins 
Leslie Biglin (surgery recovery) 
Jean Bogus 
The Haage Family 
Ray Lockhart 
Lisa Poe 
Gladys Robinson 
Eliot Shimer & Family 
Martin Yarbrough & Family 

Unwillingly Absent 

We list all temporarily or permanently homebound persons and their caregivers who are a part 
of Claremont United Methodist Church.  This reminds us that they are a part of this church, 
and would be here if they could.   
aȅǊǘƭŜ !ǘƪƛƴǎΤ WƻƘƴ !ǾŜǊŀΤ aŜǊǊŜƭƭ .ŀƪŜǊΤ WŜŀƴ .ƻƎǳǎΤ [ƛƭŀ /ƘƛŎƪΤ .Ŝǧȅ /ǊŀƳŜǊΤ 9ǾŜƭȅƴ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎΤ YŜƴ 
IǳƴǘŜǊΤ hǊƛƻƴ aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴΤ DƭŀŘȅǎ wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΤ .ƻō ϧ [ƻƛǎ ²ƛƭƭǎŜȅΦ 

The Prayer List is maintained by Jessica Johnston, CUMC’s Church Administrator.  PLEASE keep the 

office updated regarding yourselves or your loved ones on the prayer list; please contact Jessica: 
churchoffice@claremontumc.org or (909) 624-9021.  Thank you! 

Our Prayers and Condolences are offered to 

 ̈Eliot Shimer, and ŦŀƳƛƭȅ, who are grieving the death of Toni Shimer, who finished her course in 
faith on April 29.  Toni’s memorial service is June 10, 3:30 p.m. at Pilgrim Place. 
 ̈The ŦŀƳƛƭȅ of Leo Nieto, who finished his course in faith on May 13.  A memorial service for Leo 

was on May 15. 
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Friends and Family of CUMC Members 

Alannah (Savannah ChalifouxΩs daughter) 
Carole (Ed KaniaΩs friend) 
Rachel Amarn (Fran HelgesonΩs friend) 
Dr. Kirk Avery (Thom & Cheryl ArmstrongΩs friend) 
Chuck Bailey (Lisa PoeΩs brother) 
Lyn Bernsmeier (Dick & Maralyn TippingΩs daughter) 
Don Binder (Jerry & Jane BurtisΩ friend) 
Tommy Blood (from Savannah Chalifoux) 
Donte Blunt (Merritt VerrillΩs daughterΩs boyfriend) 
Robert Boggs (from Christine Rincon) 
Mia Churma (Jerry TeresiΩs friend) 
Civility in Politics 
End to War: in Afghanistan and all places with violent conflict 
Denise Faulkner (Nancy GoodmanΩs friend) 
Goldie Foster (Nancy GoodmanΩs mother) 
Robert Foster (Nancy GoodmanΩs family members) 
Ted Fukada (Bob and Laura FukadaΩs son)  
The Gonzalez Family (friends of Sharon Estrada) 
Sonia Griego (from Nancy & Joseph Makunga) 
Rebecca Hamm’s mother 
Elliott Hastings (Thom ArmstrongΩs friend) 
Andrea Higgins (from Fran Helgeson) 
Joyce Hughes (Cari CoburnΩs friend) 
Brenda Hunt (Barbara DurostΩs friend) 
Harry Johnson (Lynn EuzenasΩ stepfather, Barbara DurostΩs friend) 
Jane Lamair (Maralyn TippingΩs friend) 
Christian Lopez (Joseph MakungaΩs classmate) 
Monica MacAuley (Sheryl BizzellΩs friend) 
Sonia Makunga (Nancy MakungaΩs stepdaughter; JosephΩs stepsister) 
The Manzano Family (Yolanda PalomarezΩs friends) 
Patricia McKinney & Family (Christine RinconΩs friend) 
Migrants in the cold, in new lands 
Military Members 
Nepal (fuel shortage) 
Loved Ones of Leo Nieto 
Sister Carol Pack, SSS (Carolyne & Terry GivensΩ friend) 
Peacekeepers in Israel & Palestine 
The People of Afghanistan, Egypt, Iraq, Kenya, Sudan, & Syria 
Jennifer Ponce & Family (Barbara DurostΩs friend) 
Jessica Rivera (Jose Orlando & Yolanda RiveraΩs daughter)  
Phyl Roberts (Lee BossΩ sister) 
Art Rosine (Julia LawsonΩs brother) 
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Mildred Sisk & the Coburn family (PamΩs mother receiving hospice care) 
Scott Spoerl (Mary Jo FowlerΩs friend) 
Tom Suk (Merritt VerrillΩs friend) 
Jocelyn Tuchon (Merritt VerrillΩs daughter) 
Pete & Tabitha Vogel (Dwight & Linda VogelΩs son & granddaughter) 
Mollie Warner (Tim HernandezΩs nephewΩs wife)  
Christine Weber (Nancy GoodmanΩs best friend) 
Michelle Yarbrough (Martin YarbroughΩs daughter)  
Acceptance for All 
All Facing Deportation 
The Homeless & Hungry 
Patience, Peace, Joy, Healing, Hope, & Tsedaka (justice/righteousness) 
Those struggling with Addiction; Mental Illness; Financial Hardship 
The Wretched of the Earth 

Our Presenceé 
Attendance 5/1/16: 185 
Attendance 5/8/16: 172 
Attendance 5/15/16: 229 
Attendance 5/22/16: 205 
Attendance 5/29/16: 163 

Help GREEN CUMC Receive The Window online! 

Email Jessica: churchoffice@claremontumc.org. 

FRAGRANCES IN CHURCH (Men and Women): Please be mindful that a person near you 

might have multiple chemical sensitivities or be asthmatic.  Please avoid wearing strong 
smelling perfumes, colognes, and other cosmetics, as they might trigger a terrible       
reaction from persons around you.  Thank you! 

The deadline for the    

June 15th issue of 
The Window is Sunday, 
June 5. 

Attention 2016 Graduates! 
Whether you are a part of this church family, or you have a family member 
who graduated, we want to celebrate YOU, all ages of graduates: preschool, 
high school, associates, undergrads, graduate, PhD, etc.  Please email Jessi-
ca in the church office, churchoffice@claremontumc.org, with names of    
graduates either from this church family or from your own families, which 
school she or he is graduating (or has graduated), and what their future 
plans are.  The deadline to turn in graduate information is Wednesday, June 
8. 

mailto:churchoffice@claremontumc.org
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Our Gifts, Service, Witnessé 

From Robe to Robe, by Martha Bellinger 
 

Martha Bellinger, who joined CUMC this past year, preached this morning for  
Reconciling Sunday.  She shared her story and her perspective as a United     
Methodist Pastor, a LA Superior Court Judge, and a lesbian woman.  If you are 
interested in reading more about her experience, she has written a book, From 
Robe to Robe, that is available in the narthex.  You may check it out from the  
United Methodist Women library on the shelves at the west end of the narthex, 
or you may get a copy of the book for $10 from Jessica in the church office.   
 

The following is a description of the book from Amazon: 
“Many may find it difficult to understand how a woman could call herself both a lesbian and a       
Christian.  In From Robe to Robe, author Martha E. Bellinger provides the unique perspective of a   
lesbian woman who served in the ordained ministry and then transitioned into the legal profession, 
eventually proceeding all the way to the bench.  In this memoir, she traces her life journey toward  
acceptance and openness about her own lesbianism. 
 

“During her seminary years, Bellinger recognized her sexual orientation was lesbian, meeting her first 
partner at Princeton.  Remaining in the closet, yet facing discrimination as the first female pastor in her 
district, she changed directions in life; she traveled to California with her partner and attended    
Whittier College School of Law. 
 

άFrom Robe to Robe narrates the journey of Bellinger's early years in the legal profession, as she went 
through the process of coming out as a lesbian.  Describing her fights with blatant discrimination in the 
church and more subtle discrimination in the legal profession, Bellinger communicates how these   
obstacles strengthened her spirituality.  Believing God always loved her and created her as a lesbian, 
Bellinger attempts the role of Solomon in a busy courtroom each day.” 

Roller Skating Party! 
Friday, June 10 from 4:00-6:00 p.m. 
Skate Express 
School’s out!  Let’s celebrate!  Families, join us for roller skating and fun to 
celebrate the end of another great year!  We will meet in the lobby of Skate 
Express (12356    Central Ave, Chino) at 3:45 p.m. 
$5/skater (children and adults) 
Contact Sara (336-353-8194 or swiftharpe@yahoo.com) with questions or if 
you need more info. 

Thank You, Carl Williams, Ed Kania, and Joyce Roebuck!  I am so grateful for their 

ministry, and the ministries of all who help keep the office running smoothly while I am 
away. ~ Jessica Johnston, CUMC Administrator 
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Benefits of Using Offering Envelopes 
 

Several of you have expressed concern about the cost of using envelopes for your offering to the 
church.  If everyone were to use offering envelopes, the church volunteers would benefit in several 
ways:  

o Your account number on the envelope aids in accurate accounting. 

o Giving to a special project can be designated on the “Other Gifts” line. 

o For those that pledge, the envelope can enable you to track your giving.  

o Non-pledging givers are encouraged to use pew envelopes.  
 

The “money counters” sort the offering into pledges, non-pledges, special projects, and nursery school 
monies.  After the checks and the dollar amounts on the envelopes agree, the checks are sent to the 
bank and the envelopes are given to the bookkeeper for recording to each giver’s account.  If a check 
is given without an envelope, a volunteer must fill out an envelope with the giver’s name, account 
number, and dollar amount. 
 

Using an offering envelop facilitates accuracy and eliminates the need for a volunteer to prepare an 
envelope.  Offering envelopes are provided for all those that have a pledge card on file.  Those that 
have not pledged are invited to ask for envelopes or use the ones provided in the pews (write your 
name and amount on the envelope.) 
 

More important than the cost of the envelop is that they help our staff ensure that your contributions 
are recorded as accurately as possible for your 2016 end of your statement. 
 

Ron Harrington 
Stewardship/Finance 

Vacation Bible School Planning Meetings 
We would love all the help that we can get as we get ready for this special week! 
Second Tuesday of the month, the last two meetings are Tuesday, June 14, and July 
12. 
7:00 p.m. in the Narthex, unless otherwise announced. 
VBS is scheduled for the week of July 18-22. 
Feel free to contact Sara Swift Tharpe, swiftharpe@yahoo.com or (336) 354-8194. 

SUNDAY MORNING PHOTOS - I will put the photographs taken at each Sunday 

morning service on the web via 'SHUTTERFLY'…If you want me to include your ac-
cess to them, for any special reason, please let me know your home e-mail address 
after worship or by my address (terrymgivens@me.com) so I can send you the 
direct link for them.  This will be in addition to the ones uploaded to Facebook.  
Thanks for all your participation and good wishes. ~ Terry Givens 

mailto:terrymgivens@me.com
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Small Group Corner 
Paula Hui is the Coordinator of CUMCΩs Small Group Ministry 
 

Young Adult Sunday Brunch 
{ǳƴŘŀȅǎ following worship (about 10:30 a.m.)  Look for DǊŜƎ DƻǊƘŀƳ to carpool together.  Contact 
Greg for more info, greg.gorham@gmail.com or (763) 843-0861. 
  

Men’s Group: Tuesday mornings at 8:30 a.m. in the Round Building, Room 25.  All welcome for 
coffee, fellowship, and uplifting conversation. 
Contact: Bob Cecil 
  

Book Group: Meets Monthly 
The group is currently reading Neither Wolf Nor Dog.  The discussion meeting will be on June 27 at 
7:00 p.m. in the Narthex, with Linda Vogel leading.  All are welcome, even if you haven't finished 
reading.  The Book Group will continue reading and meeting during the summer months.  More info 
forthcoming so stay tuned.  Questions? call Peggy Williams at 909 592-6119 or Wilma McCleod at 909 
985-5654. 

Happy June Birthday!  Please contact the church office if we accidentally failed to list your    

birthday (or if we have it incorrect), and please accept our apologies! 

1 Gabrielle Williamson 
2 Jimmy DeLong 
2 Betsy Laybourn 
3 Andrew Harris 
4 Harold Unland 
4 Pamela Williamson 
5 Anne Harrington 
7 Beth Mueller 
8 Barton Thompson 
9 Jennifer Willsey 
11 Sara Domonoske 
13 Nia Mamea-Tuihalamaka 
14 Kristin Fertschneider 
14 Cathy Thompson 
15 Kathy Croughan 
15 Terry Givens 
15 Jane Hunyadi 
17 Maisie Dawes 

17 Ethan Rincon 
18 Lourdes Orret 
18 Ken Rose 
20 Ed Kania 
20 Mary Wrather 
21 Cheryl Armstrong 
21 Fran Helgeson 
21 Jim Pirlo 
22 Trevor Losh-Johnson 
23 Aldrin Rhodes 
24 Sarah Zachary 
26 Clara Lanesskog 
27 Gabriel Combs 
27 Dena Dissmeyer 
28 Marian Brown 
29 Dorothy Holman 

Belated Happy Birthday to Cari Coburn on May 23!  We are so sorry for missing your birthday! 

mailto:greg.gorham@gmail.com
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Nancy Mintie and Uncommon Good Honored 
 

Nancy Mintie received Judy Chu’s Woman of the Year Award for the City 
of Claremont.  This same award was given last year to our Co-Lay Leader, 
Rebecca Hamm from Senator Carol Liu, for her work at the First Street 
Gallery Art Center with individuals with developmental disabilities. 
 

The ceremony honoring Nancy Mintie took place on April 16, 2016 in San Gabriel.  The entire 
Claremont City Council was present as well as honorees and elected officials from Alhambra, Altadena, 
Pasadena, Arcadia, Glendora, Monterey Park, Rosemead, Sierra Madre, Temple City , Upland, and 
South Pasadena.  
 

Nancy Mintie is the founder and Executive Director of Uncommon Good, a nonprofit community    
development organization serving low-income children and families in Los Angeles and San Bernardino 
Counties.  Founded in 2000, Uncommon Good offers programs to enable disadvantaged students to 
succeed in school and go to college, employs the parents of students served by Uncommon Good to 
grow organic food, and supports young doctors and dentists who serve the poor in local community 
clinics.   
 

Uncommon Good has also created a “Whole Earth Building,” a green building that is the first of its kind 
in the world.  The Whole Earth Building is world famous and has drawn visitors from every continent 
who come to learn how to create safe, comfortable, beautiful, eco-friendly buildings in their own 
countries.  Nancy Mintie is also the founder and was the Executive Director for eighteen years of the 
Inner City Law Center, a nonprofit legal and social services organization in Los Angeles.  Through the 
law center, Nancy participated in groundbreaking litigation establishing the rights of the homeless and 
pioneered the use of slum housing litigation to force slumlords to clean up their buildings.  Nancy has 
received numerous awards for her work, including being featured on the Oprah Winfrey Show and 
being honored on Capitol Hill with former President Jimmy Carter. 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Thursday, Friday, Saturday: June 23-25 
7:30 p.m. Thursday & Friday; 2:00 p.m. Saturday 
Youth Theater Works Presents Fiddler on the Roof in the CUMC Sanctuary. 
We’ll have more information for you soon, but mark your calendars now! 
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Office: (909) 624-9021 Fax: (909) 624-7308 
Toll Free: 1-844-251-6335  

churchoffice@claremontumc.org 
www.claremontumc.org 

CUMC warmly welcomes you to worship and fellowship. 

Sunday Worship Service 
9:30 a.m. 

Sunday School Classes 
Children 9:50 - 10:50 a.m. 
Adults 10:45 - 11:45 a.m. 
Young Adults 11:30 a.m. 

Youth Group 5:30-7:30 p.m. Sundays 

CUMC Clergy and Staff 
Rev. Mark Wiley ~ Lead Pastor x224 

Rev. Martha Morales ~ Minister of Education & Caring Ministries x231 
Jessica Johnston, M.Div. ~ Church Administrator x222 

Genaro Cordova ~ Facilities Engineer 
Judy Bixel ~ Bookkeeper x225 

Jeri Bollman, M.S. ~ Director: CUMC Preschool, 909-624-8223 
Dr. Barbara Durost ~ Arts Coordinator x227 

Dr. Stephen Coker ~ Sanctuary Choir Director 
Katie Franklin Ledsinger ~ Organist 

Greg Gorham ~ Director: Youth and Young Adults 
Sara Swift Tharpe ~ Director: Children’s Ministry 

Kathy Croughan ~ Liturgical Dance Choir Director: Adult, Children, Youth 
Donna Marie Minano ~ Director: Cherub Choir and Children of Song 

Kathryn Cordova ~ Nursery Attendant 
Arturo Ruiz ~ Sunday Custodian 

Linda Sheldon ~ Wedding Coordinator 
Leeann Nabors ~ The Clinebell Institute, 909-447-6329, 909-451-3690 

Susie Holway ~ The Window Editor 

Located in the California-Pacific Annual Conference: 
Rev. Minerva G. Carcaño ~ Resident Bishop 

Rev. Jan Wiley ~ East District Superintendent 

The Window (USPS 581-130) is published bi-weekly by the Claremont United Methodist Church, Periodicals Postage 
paid at Claremont, CA.  POSTMASTER: send address changes to The Window, 211 W. Foothill Blvd., Claremont, CA  
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